European Parliament Resolution on options for developing the European Schools system

1.
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2.
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3.
Date of adoption of the Resolution: 8 September 2005

4.
Subject: European Schools System
5.
Brief analysis/assessment of the Resolution and requests made in it:
The European Parliament’s Resolution takes into account most of the current issues and challenges faced by the European School (ES) system such as enlargement, decentralisation policy for EU bodies, greater financial accountability, greater transparency.  The Resolution also echoes many of the concerns voiced in the Commission’s 2004 Communication on the European School system
: increased control for the Commission commensurate to its financial contribution, finding a solution for the Agencies in terms of multi-lingual education provision for the children of their staff, exploring alternative systems of financing, the expansion of the European Baccalaureate and cooperation of the ES with other schools, better management of resources, improved pedagogical services in terms of provision for Special Education Needs (SEN) children, reduction in class sizes and introduction of an alternative leaving certificate.  There are however, a small number of requests directed to the Commission in the Resolution but which fall under the responsibility of the Board of governors of the European Schools as they are pedagogical in nature.
6.
Response to requests and overview of action taken, or intended to be taken by the Commission:
The Commission has already presented to the Board of Governors (BoG), in January 2004, a document incorporating the Code of Good Administrative Conduct
.  It has also proposed the adoption of publicly available criteria for category 3 admissions and the increases to the category 3 fees. Furthermore, the Commission launched in August 2005 a study to analyse the situation of four small schools and propose potential solutions regarding their future. The results of the study should be available in summer 2006. Subsequently, they will be widely published as called upon in Parliament’s Resolution.  The Commission has increased the financial resources for the SEN programme according to the needs identified by the ES.  The ES themselves are responsible for enhancing the human resources as this is an educational issue.  After the Commission’s proposal to examine the possibility of introducing an alternative leaving certificate to the European Baccalaureate, the BoG has created a new Working Group (WG) to study this matter.  The Commission is a member of this WG and will follow the matter closely.

Some requests in the Resolution (developing coefficients for SEN children and producing reliable statistics for the requirements for SEN) have a pedagogical nature and the Commission is not competent in this area.  It will, however, continue to follow these issues closely and ask for information from the ES and the office of the Secretary-General of the ES.

Regarding the establishment of ES in the new Member States, the Commission will of course examine this possibility if and when the conditions set by the BoG warrant the creation of a ES there.  The Commission will produce its own report on the functioning of the ES for the European Parliament once a year.  The first of these annual reports will be sent this month.
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